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December 28, 1982

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of Inspection and Enforcement

i Region V
] 1450 Maria Lane, Suite 210

| Walnut Creek, California 94596-5368

Attention: Mr. R. H. Engelken, Regional Administrator

Dear Sir:

Subject: Docket No. 50-361
30-Day Follow-Up Report
Licensee Event Report No. 82-159
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station, Unit 2

This submittal is in accordance with the reporting requirements of
Section 6.9.1.13b of Appendix A to Facility Operating License NPF-10.;

It describes a reportable occurrence involving Limiting Condition for
Operation (LCO) 3.3.3.5 associated with Remote Shutdown Instrumentation.
A completed copy of LER 82-159 is enclosed.

While in Mode 3 at 0420 on November 28, 1982, the monthly chanr.el check
surveillance in accordance with procedure S023-3-3.28 was in progress.
Pressure indicator 2PI-8300 for Steam Generator E-088 located on the
Remote Shutdown Panel was observed to be reading more than 120 psia
greater than a similar indicator located in the Control Room on panel
CR-52. Consequently, 2PI-8300 was declared inoperable and LC0 3.3.3.5
Action statement 'a' was invoked.

The indicator was replaced, calibrated, and returned to service on
November 29, 1982. The cause of the indicator failure is under investiga-
tion. A revised LER identifying the cause and any further corrective
action will be submitted by January 31, 1983.
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Mr. R. H. Engel ken -2- December 28, 1982-

i

Since the redundant indicator on Control Room Evacuation Shutdown panel
2L-042 remained operable and the inoperable indicator was returned to
service within the allowable time contraints, there was no impact on
plant operation or the health and safety of plant personnel or the public.

If there are any questions regarding the above, please contact me.

Sincerely,

H6 /1TWQ

Enclosure: LER 82-159

cc: A.E. Chaffee (USNRC Resident Inspector, San Onofre, Units 2 and 3)

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of Inspection and Enforcement

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of Management Information & Program Control (MIPC)

Institute of Nuclear Power Operations (INPO)


